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Berlin, 25.05.2009
Persecution of homosexuals
Président de la République

Son Excellence Paul Biya

Palais de l’Unité

BP 1000

Yaoundé

Cameroun

Dear President Biya,

with concern I noticed the inadequate protection of the human rights of homosexuals by the Cameroonian authorities. Members of the Cameroonian security forces who commit human rights abuses enjoy widespread impunity.

The Cameroonian Penal Code criminalizes same-sex sexual relations. According to Section 347a of the Cameroonian Penal Code “Whoever has sexual relations with a person of the same sex shall be punished with imprisonment, ranging from six months to five years and with a fine of between 20,000 and 200,000 CFA Francs.” Many men and women have been arrested and detained for allegedly engaging in same-sex relations.

On 13 March 2006, 12 young women were expelled from the Eyengué Nkongo college of Deido Plage in Douala and were arrested by the police after the grandmother of one of them complained that a young woman was misguiding her daughter into lesbian sexual acts. Consequently, four young women were then arrested and detained at the New Bell prison in Douala. They were found guilty of engaging in same-sex sexual relations. They were released on 7 June 2006 after the court sentenced them to a three-year suspended prison term and a fine of 25,000 CFA Francs.

In the name of Amnesty International I demand you to respect and protect the rights of homosexuals and to uphold Cameroon’s obligations under the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the African Charter on Human Rights and Peoples’ Rights. I urge you to repeal the Section 347a of the Penal Code and all other laws criminalizing homosexuality. Cameroonian authorities, religious and civil organisations and the media have to respect and protect the human rights of every single Cameroonian citizen regardless of their sexual orientation.

 Sincerely,









